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ABSTRACT 
The Mellon Centre for Migration Studies has been collecting and digitising emigrant correspondence 

since the 1960s and the Irish Emigration Database (www.dippam.ac.uk) currently houses over 3000 

such documents. This paper will seek to review this collection and present extracts which shed light 

upon the impact of both age and gender upon the migrant experience. Irish trans-Atlantic migration 

was characterised by an even gender balance with women actually becoming a majority of the 

emigrant outflow by the close of the nineteenth century. The early nineteenth century emigrants 

often went as family groups and the post-Famine diaspora was largely composed of young, single 

adults. Generally, migration was a young person’s game but when older migrants uprooted it could 

prove difficult to integrate into the host society. The paper will seek to interrogate the difference 

gender and age made to the experience of migrants who recorded their reflections in 

correspondence. 
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